GRRP CLUB BOARD MEETING APRIL 4, 2022
Present were Cam Zwart, Lee McCormick, Dan Kuipers, Vern Bouws, Martin Urbanski, bob Debakey, James Mertes, Larry Logsdon, three guests were present.  Absent was Eric Vincent.
Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM.

Agenda of April, 2022 was approved.
Minutes from the March,  2022 were read and approved.
Presidents Report 

Ammo has been purchased for Youth Program.
The web-site has had much work completed for upgrading.
Vice President Report

League on Friday night is close to completion for the season.  Training, range officers to be trained for open shooting on weekends.
Secretary/Treasure’s Report

Report given by Lee McCormick  indicating City of Wyoming is requiring the club have a $5,000,000 limit of liability.  Costs for acquiring such a policy is excessive.  Further attempts are being made to acquire a $2,000,000 limit policy.  Club checking account is $27,435.32.
Committee Reports 

Rifle – Position remains vacant.  Mid-state is going strong.  A bench meet was recently held with two people attending.
Pistol – no report.
Air Gun – Second week of April is the last week of the season for Monday shooting.
Building/Grounds –  No report.
Juniors –  NRA Sectional had three completing.  One new BB shooter has joined us.
Membership 
No report.
Junior Club Trustee

No report.
Old Business

Kitchenette – material costs only estimated at $1,200.  All labor will be volunteer. Work will be done in May to June, 2022.  Motion made to redo kitchen based on estimated material costs of $1,200 with permission to exceed price based on material costs at time of purchased.  Motion passed, not to exceed $2,000.
Old Business (cont’d)

CPL Classes – Jon Ludwich (Concealed Coalition) wants to maintain relationship with GRRPC and submitted a proposal.  GRRPC counter the proposal as follows.

$200 minimum/class plus $20/student.


$100 down

$1,000 to the Junior Program


55 inch TV for class or scoring projection


12 students minimum


CC to attend for the remainder of 2022 season
The revised proposal listed above was approved by the GRRPC Board.

Disposition of Lead – this item is close, the Lead has been removed.

By-Laws review- Motion made to accept draft and approved.  The amendments will be presented to membership during the September, 2022 meeting.
New Business

4-H training, Cam and Lee planning to attend.

Summer shooting is planned, CAM is looking for Range Officers.

Summer work plans include.


Lee is planning to scrub the floors.


Chairs require work to eliminate damage to painted floors.


Lane #5 floor has been ground down.


Anyone seeing work needs, make a list and submit to Dan Kuipers.

A comment was made regarding the office area and potential for Lead exposure due to airborne dusts.

Other Business 
Range Officer Training was discussed only.  Topic will be placed on the agenda for the September 12, 2022 meeting.

Next Board meeting scheduled for September 12, 2022 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7:14 PM. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary
